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156 August 11, 1987.

APPOINTMENT TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE
INTERNATIONAL CENTRE FOR OCEAN DEVELOPMENT

The Right Hconourable Joe Clark, Secretary of
State for External Affairs, announced today the appointment
of Mary Jo Duncan as a Director of the Internaticnal Centre
for Ocean Development (ICOD).

Ms. Duncan has a Ph.D. in Biology from Simon
Fraser University.

Currently, she is a Biology instructor at Fraser
Valley College, coordinator of the Association for the
Promotion and Advancement of Science Education, and a
marine biology researcher. Ms. Duncan is the writer of
articles for periodicals and television, and has served as
a consultant.

The International Centre for Ocean Development,
located in Halifax, Nova Scotia, fosters cooperation
between Canada and developing countries in the field of
ocean resources development. Since 1983, ICOD has been
funded in the form of a grant from the Canadian
International Development Agency (CIDA).

Canadi




